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February 17, 2010

Stephen J. D’Amato, MD, FACP
Calmar Pain Relief !erapy
1637 Mineral Spring Avenue, Ste. 111 B
North Providence, RI  02904

Dear Dr. D’Amato,

I thank you for allowing me to observe directly the astounding results of the MC-5A over the last 
several weeks. I was truly impressed by the results achieved at the Boston Foundation for Sight. 
It was truly humbling to witness the incredible pain relief experienced by these patients. !e army 
sergeant’s description of ongoing excruciating pain to his cornea for over 2 years and 9 months 
despite multiple chronic pain medications was heart wrenching. To witness over a matter of minutes
of the initiation of his treatment, the relief in his face and the relaxation of his posture was quite 
simply amazing. As we followed him over several days I observed the transformation in his posture, 
demeanor and overall well being. It was quite rewarding to see this individual transform before 
our eyes, to return to a sense of normalcy. To be able to experience a day without pain something 
you and I take for granted. !ese individuals are now living pain free lives without the need for 
pain medications including narcotics and their potential adverse consequences.

No less impressive are the results achieved with the numerous patients I have observed during treat-
ments at Calmar Pain Relief !erapy. A wide range of patients with pain from spinal stenosis, shingles, 
sciatica and peripheral neuropathy are obtaining pain free status without the use of pain medication.

Pain management is a perplexing and complicated issue to manage, which a"ects so many of our 
patients and their ability to function on a daily basis. Finally we have an alternative to o"er to our 
patients which will allow them relief from pain and a chance to lead productive lives free from pain.

Sincerely, 

Ralph Santoro M.D. 
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January 27, 2010 

Dear, Dr. D’Amato

As you may know I have su"ered from chronic lower back pain for over 5 years.  I underwent L4-L5 
laminectomy in 2007 which was unsuccessful.  A#er $ve treatments of Calmar !erapy, I can attest  
to substantial improvement not only regarding my lumbar and sciatic pain but my overall lower  
extremity strength as well.  I also su"ered from right foot drop which has improved as well.  I am  
very grateful that due to you treatments, not only has my unremitting pain been greatly relieved,  
but my overall quality of life and mobility has also improved. 

Sincerely,

William Palumbo M.D.


